TOWN OF YORKTOWN CONSERVATION BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

October 7, 2015

Board Members Present:   

Co-Chairperson Phyllis Bock, Co-Chairperson Diane Dreier, William LaScala, Patrick Francois, Walter Daniels, Walter Plankl, Richard Shaw 
Kim Hughes - Secretary

Board Members Absent:

Peter Alduino
Guests:

Robert Carroll

________________________________________________________________

Co - Chairperson Diane Dreier called the meeting to order at 7:29p.m. The meeting took place in the Town Hall Boardroom.

The minutes of September 2, 2015 were approved with a motion from Diane Dreier and seconded by Phyllis Bock.   

Communications Received:

None
Chairpersons Report:

None
Reports from Other Committees:

None
Old Business:

· Bonsignore: The Conservation Board reviewed new plans and see mitigation shown on the new site plan. The Board needs to know specifics on what kind of mitigation will be done. The Board would suggest extending the mitigation area to the west, up the hill to align with the new retaining wall of Lot 2.  This extension will provide better mitigation coverage for the area of disturbance due to grading and existing vegetation removal.

· Envirogreen: The Conservation Board reviewed new site plans and see that parking in the front of the building was eliminated to create a more walk-able space. The problem that they see with that is it pushed everything back into the wetland buffer. Much of the larger building encroaches into the wetland and buffer, and the revised plan locates the parking in the wetland.  This is not acceptable to the board. Although a mitigation site is shown on the plan no details are given to describe how this mitigation will replace the function of the wetland areas to be disturbed. At this time the Conservation Board advises that the larger building be downsized to remove it from the wetland and buffer.  Decreasing the footprint of the building will decrease the amount of parking needed and have the beneficial effect of preserving the wetland mitigation. 
New Business:

None
Discussion:

Thank you to Bob Carroll for 10 years of service to the Yorktown Conservation Board. We wish you the best.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30p.m. by a motion proposed by Bob Carroll and seconded by Diane Dreier.
